October 2, 2024

Following is Addendum #1 to the Colusa Groundwater Authority RFP for rate setting services.  This information is provided in response to the following question:  

“[The RFP] reads like the GSA is planning to implement some Project and Management Actions which this fee will fund. How developed are the cost estimates?  Does the fee study need to include cost estimation of any PMAs or will that information be provided?”

Addendum #1:  

In April 2024, the CGA, in conjunction with the Glenn Groundwater Authority (GGA), submitted a revised Groundwater Sustainability Plan to the state Department of Water Resources (DWR) in response to DWR’s “incomplete” determination of the Colusa Subbasin Plan in October 2023.  The revised GSP includes Projects and Management Activities that were not contemplated in the original GSP, including a domestic well mitigation program, a demand management program, and changes in sustainable management criteria to trigger management actions as needed to avoid undesired results such as domestic well impacts and continued land subsidence.  CGA has to date only performed preliminary budgeting for the planning and implementation of these activities; however, this detailed budget exercise is not intended as part of the scope of work for this rate setting project.  Instead, CGA is working with Davids Engineering, the primary consultant in the development of our GSP and its revisions, to develop these detailed budget estimates for use by the selected consultant in preparing this fee study.  CGA expects to issue a contract to Davids Engineering later this month (Oct 2024) for this work, and we anticipate it will be carried out over the next several months, with completion no later than early 2025.  In the meantime, the preliminary budgets will be available for reference.

